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COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE

INTEROFFICE COMMUNICATION

DATE:
December 31, 2014
TO:


Chairwoman Marina Dimitrijevic, Milwaukee County Board of Supervisors

FROM:
Brian Dranzik, Director, Department of Transportation  

SUBJECT:
Authorization to Enter into a Multiple Year (2015 and 2016) Professional Services Contract with Collins Engineers, Inc. for Milwaukee County Bridge Inspections, Traffic Signal Mast Arm Inspections, and Related Program Management Services in an Amount not to Exceed $201,525.12 
POLICY

Per Wisconsin Statute 59.60(12), County Board approval is needed to enter into a professional services contract when entering into the contract will require funding from a future budget year that has not yet been adopted.  The Director of the Department of Transportation (DOT) therefore requests authorization to enter into a professional services contract covering 2015 and 2016 with Collins Engineers, Inc. to provide Bridge Inspections, Traffic Signal Mast Arm Inspections, and related Program Management Services in an amount not to exceed $201,525.12.
BACKGROUND

Congress created National Bridge Inspection Standards (NBIS) in 1971 under the 1968 Federal Aid Highway Act. This Act requires that all bridges on public roads be inspected at regular intervals, not to exceed 24 months. The Wisconsin Department of Transportation Bridge (WisDOT) Inspection Program is federally mandated and has been in effect since 1971. The policies of the bridge inspection program are based upon the NBIS.
In accordance with the WisDOT Bridge Inspection Program, the County Highway Commissioner has the delegated responsibility for the organizational management of the structure inspections and reporting for all bridges on the County Highway System as well as the bridges on the various Town, Village and City Road and street systems within the County. The necessary qualifications to act as the County Inspection Manager include registration as a licensed Professional Engineer (P.E.) in the State of Wisconsin and completion of the National Highway Institute (NHI) 80 hour In-Service Bridge course. 

Whereas, the Milwaukee County Highway Commissioner deems it advisable to continue engaging the services of a qualified engineering firm to provide bridge inspection program management services for Milwaukee County, a competitive Request for Proposal (RFP) for Bridge Inspection Services was completed. Three companies submitted proposals and the RFP committee unanimously recommended Collins Engineers, Inc. 
RECOMMENDATION

The Director of the Milwaukee County Department of Transportation requests authorization to enter into a professional services contract covering 2015 and 2016 with Collins Engineers, Inc. to provide Bridge Inspections, Traffic Signal Mast Arm Inspections, and related Program Management Services in a total contract amount not to exceed $201,525.12.
Prepared by:  
Aziz Aleiow, Managing Engineer, MCDOT Transportation Svcs. Section

   
James H. Martin, Director of Administration, MCDOT

Approved by:

________________________________


Brian Dranzik, Director


Department of Transportation 


cc:
Chris Abele, County Executive


Raisa Koltun, Chief of Staff, County Executive’s Office



Michael Mayo Sr., Chair, Transportation, Public Works and Transit Committee


Kelly Bablitch, Chief of Staff, County Board of Supervisors


Josh Fudge, Director, PSB Division, Dept. of Administrative Svcs.

Anthony Geiger, Analyst Bud and Mgmt, PSB Division, Dept. of Admin Svcs.

